

Ashmore Crescent, Hamworthy, Poole, Dorset BH15 4DG Telephone: 01202 677870 Fax: 01202 660151

Website: www.hamworthyparkjuniorschool.co.uk

Email: office@hpj.poole.sch.uk

7th November 2017

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s)

YEAR 4 CAREY CAMP TRIP - JUNE 2018

We are writing to inform you about our exciting residential visit to Carey Camp: this is for children in Year 4 and takes place from **Wednesday 20th June to Friday 22nd June 2018**. From our experience in previous years, this trip has proven to be a popular educational experience for the children.

The aim of the visit is to give the children an opportunity to develop personal and social attributes such as self-confidence, responsibility towards themselves and others, endurance and the ability to work in a team. During the 2 nights and 3 days the children will experience a variety of activities including shelter building, low ropes challenge and orienteering.

We appreciate that the camping activity is costly and we have looked at ways of keeping the cost to a minimum. The cost of the trip will be £90. If you wish your child to attend, it is important that this payment is made, sadly, the school has very limited funds for subsidising these activities. If insufficient payments are received we will unfortunately need to cancel the event or reduce the ranges of activities etc. This is not a part of the National Curriculum and therefore not essential for your child to attend. There will of course, be other activities in school in which your child can take part, should they choose not to go, or are unable to go to Carey Camp for other reasons. If you have any concerns about the payment, or other concerns about the trip, please do not hesitate to contact school: all matters will be dealt with in confidence.

We have 80 spaces available for this trip and if you wish your child to attend this exciting camping experience a non-refundable deposit of £25.00 should be paid by Wednesday 29th November so that a place can be reserved for your child. Please return the attached slip, making an online payment of £25.00; alternatively please send a cheque/cash to the school office, making cheques payable to "Hamworthy Park Junior School". If you are returning cheque/money to the school, please place in an envelope, with your child's name, class and amount enclosed, marked for the attention of Mrs Lundon. Your child will then receive a receipt as and when payments are made. The balance of the money can be paid on line or brought in gradually throughout the Spring Term with the remaining £65 being paid no later than Tuesday 1st May 2018.

More details about clothing, medical and dietary needs will be sent out later next year. In the meantime, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact myself or Mrs Lundon via the school office.

Yours sincerely

Mr J Lumber Head of School





REPLY SLIP

YEAR 4 CAREY CAMP TRIP - JUNE 2018

CHILD'S NAME	CLASS
☐ I would like my child to take part in the Carey Camp visit on V June 2018.	Vednesday 20 th to Friday 22 nd
☐ I have made a non-refundable online payment of £25.00 an balance of £65.00 no later than Tuesday 1 st May 2018.	d agree to pay the remaining
☐ I enclose a non-refundable deposit of £25.00. I also agree to later than Tuesday 1 st May 2018.	pay the balance of £65.00 no
Signed:	Parent/Carer
Print Name:	
Date:	